

Agenda Abstract BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

Meeting Date: Aug. 8, 2022

Department: Community Services

Agenda Section: Consent

Public hearing: No
Date of public hearing: N/A

PRESENTER/INFORMATION CONTACT

Margaret Hauth, Assistant Town Manager

ITEM TO BE CONSIDERED

Subject: Letter of support for regional Safe Streets grant application

Attachments:

Draft letter

Summary:

The Durham-Chapel Hill-Carrboro Metropolitan Planning Organization is working to prepare a grant application through the Safe Streets For All program (part of the infrastructure law) to develop an action plan for the region. All member governments are being asked to provide a letter of support to accompany the grant application. The MPO intends to meet the local match for this project through the general local match fund provided by the members. Member governments will not be asked for additional local funds. This grant is to create an action plan so there may be future requests to implement recommendations.

Financial impacts:

None. Staff will participate in the plan development if the grant is awarded.

Staff recommendation and comments:

Action requested:

Authorize Mayor Weaver to sign and submit letter in support of DCHC MPO's grant application.